
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE  JUNE 8, 2005 

PROCLAMATION REQUEST � PRIDE WEEK 

Recommendation 

The City Clerk recommends: 
 

1) That the Week of June 20�26, 2005 be proclaimed PRIDE Week; and 
 
2) That the proclamation be posted on the City�s website, published on the City 

Page space permitting and that staff issue a news release. 
 
Economic Impact 
 
None 

Purpose 

To respond to a request received from Kevin McBean, Chairperson, PRIDE York Region and 
Tanya Shute, Executive Director, Krasman Centre, dated May 2, 2005 and an email received on 
May 31, 2005. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

A request has been received from the Chairperson, Pride York Region and the Executive 
Director, Krasman Centre to proclaim June 20�26, 2005 as PRIDE Week (Attachments #1 and 
#2). The Krasman Centre is a psychiatric consumer/survivor drop-in resource centre in Richmond 
Hill and offers services including peer-based supportive counseling and a home base and 
meeting place for self-help groups.  The Krasman Centre meets Council�s requirements 
respecting the issuance of proclamations in that it is a registered charity under the Income Tax 
Act (Attachment #3). PRIDE York Region itself does not meet Council�s criteria to have the 
proclamation issued as it is not a registered charitable organization consequently the request is 
being submitted by Krasman Centre.  In 2004, Council proclaimed June 13-19, 2004 as PRIDE 
Week granting a request submitted by PFLAG, Parents, Families and Friends of Lesbians and 
Gays, a PRIDE support group and a registered charity. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion 

It is being recommended that June 20-26, 2005 be proclaimed PRIDE Week, that the 
proclamation be posted on the City�s website, published on the City Page, space permitting, and 
that staff issue a news release. 

Attachments 

Attachment #l � Letter from Kevin McBean, Chairperson, PRIDE York Region and  
Tanya Shute, Executive Director, Krasman Centre, dated May 2, 2005. 

Attachment #2 � Email from Kevin McBean, Chairperson, PRIDE York Region, dated May 31, 
2005 

Attachment #3 � Web Page � Krasman Centre 



 

 

Report prepared by: 

John D. Leach 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
John D. Leach, City Clerk 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


	PROCLAMATION REQUEST – PRIDE WEEK

